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SETTLEMENT AGREEMENT



SETTLEMENT 
PROPOSAL

WITH

HL&P and RMP

FOR 

CONDITIONAL USE 
PERMIT

TRANSMISSION LINE

&

RELATED LITIGATION



HISTORY

On December 17, 2019, Midway City approved a 
conditional use permit to install a dual circuit 138 Kv 
Transmission Line along 970 South, Stringtown Road, and 
Wards Lane.  

The CUP has resulted in litigation before the Utility Facility 
Review Board, as well as an appeal that is currently pending 
before the Utah Appellate Court.  

In order to settle all existing claims regarding the CUP and 
the pending appeal, the parties have negotiated a 
settlement.  In order to effectuate the settlement, an 
amendment to the existing CUP is required.



APPEAL

▪ FULLY BRIEFED AND PENDING BEFORE APPELLATE COURT

▪ MAIN ISSUES ARE THE SPECIFICATIONS USED BY RMP

▪ NOT AN ISSUE OF WHETHER MIDWAY CITY WILL HAVE TO PAY TO BURY 
THE LINE, BUT HOW MUCH IT WILL HAVE TO PAY

▪ BEST CASE SCENARIO IS A DECISION IN LATE SPRING THAT REQUIRES 
MIDWAY TO PAY BETWEEN $4 AND $5 MILLION WITHIN 30 DAYS OF 
THE DECISION

▪ MIDWAY CITY CHOSE NOT TO PUT A BOND ON THE GENERAL 
ELECTION FOR 2020 AND HAS NO WAY TO PAY TO BURY



HL&P BOARD ACTION

The HL&P Board has directed the Company to file for a new 
CUP for a single circuit 138 Kv line.   

HL&P has an existing 46 Kv line through Midway City and an 
existing easement.  There application would be to simply 
upgrade an existing line.  There is very little that could be 
done to restrict this application if filed.    

Prior to filing the new application the Parties have engaged 
in additional negotiation and reached an agreement that is 
favorable for all involved.  The proposal resolves all issues 
regarding the CUP and the pending litigation.  



PRIMARY MOTIVATORS 
TO SETTLE 

HL&P and RMP need to get the 138 Kv interconnect in and 
are willing to make concessions but ONLY IF SETTLEMENT IS 
REACHED BEFORE THE END OF THE YEAR, which will allow 
them to proceed to put in the line in the coming year.    

A decision on the Appeal is unlikely for at least another six 
months that may make installing the line in 2021 impossible.      

If settlement is not reached by year’s end, RMP will proceed 
with the Appeal, and the likely outcome will be a dual circuit 
above ground line being installed through Midway.    



PRIMARY TERMS – HL&P 

HL&P will build a single circuit 138 Kv line instead of a dual circuit 138 Kv line through Midway. The 
single circuit line will reduce the size of the infrastructure considerably: corner poles will be smaller, 
wood poles will be smaller, and overall impact on the neighborhood will be dramatically reduced.

The line will be built along the existing easement.  There will be three metal corner poles that will 
be no larger than 3 to 4 feet in diameter and approximately 80 feet tall. 

All wooden poles will range from 2 to 3 feet in diameter and will not exceed 80 feet from finished 
grade. 

There will be two metal tangent poles on angles along 970 South that will be 2 to 4 feet in diameter 
and will not exceed 80 feet from finished grade. 





PRIMARY TERMS – MIDWAY CITY

Midway City agrees to amend the existing CUP in accordance with the terms of 
the Settlement Agreement. 

Midway City Council approved to have higher poles and fewer poles in the CUP, 
and this same approach will be followed.  The end result will be a reduction in the 
number of poles, burial of existing transmission lines along the route, and moving 
the remaining lines higher up and out of the site line. 

Midway City will withdraw its current appeal pending before the Appellate Court 
and Utility Facility Review Board.   



PRIMARY TERMS - RMP

RMP will withdraw its CUP to build a 138 Kv line through Midway City.

RMP will not apply to add an additional 138 Kv line for a minimum of 10 years 
and agrees to give Midway City notice in writing 18 months in advance of 
filing an application to upgrade the line, giving the City plenty of time to bond 
to bury if needed. 

RMP will withdraw its pending appeal before the Utility Facility Review Board.  




